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FORMAL REPORT FROM MARCH 2020 TO DATE
APPRECIATION

First and foremost let me take this opportunity to thank the FKK for the good
work they have done to this institution. They have supported us and we really
appreciate for this has made the school to move in terms of development.
Therefore, on behalf of the Mituntu fraternity may God bless FKK and the
directors abundantly.

COMPLIANCE

On 20" July 2020as a school we received a ciscular for compliance with workplace
guidelines cn covid 19 pandemic which we filled and sent it back to the director’s
office. These guidelines required us to analyze the preparedness of the institution
to reopen in January 2021.We are therefore preparing the school to comply with
these guidelines.

WORK COVERED

As from march 2020 when | took over leadership of this school, | met maize
planted on land and when time for harvesting was due, we harvested 6 bags of
maize, dried it to 13% moister cotent and added Actellic super chemical for
storage. These bags of maize were then stored in the store for future use by the
trainees.

Immediately after maize harvesting we planted beans and sweet potatoes where
we harvested 36 kgs of beans. This was due to inadequate rainfall. Sweet
potatoes are currently still at the shamba and wiil be harvested when time is '
right.Consequently, we are glad because we already have bean seeds and sweet
potato vines ready for planting in the next season.



On the school compound, the FKK facilitated construction of benches to check
water runoffs and this has been very helpful in controlling the runoffs. We are
therefore very grateful. The tank had been constructed but unfortunately it
busted after it was filled with water and spilled it all away. | am however happy
because FKK is doing everything possible to rectify the situation.

As for the kitchen garden, we have planted kales (Sukuma wiki).They are doing
well and some are ready for harvesting. We have harvested them and we are
selling them to the neighbors of the school. This will enable us to meet the cost of
seeds, fertilizer and also to widen the kitchen garden for more kales.

EXPECTATIONS

It is our hope that the FKK will consider widening of land for planting of maize and
beans to sustain the food for trainees by next season which starts from October
2020.Additional land is 2acreas@ksh.4000 each totaling to ksh8000. This will be
for removing stamps and tilling. Also, in order to control theft and people
trespassing across the school land (shamba) we request the fencing of the
remaining portion of land without much delay as we have experienced theft of
sweet potatoes in the recent past.

We are therefore very grateful for the wonderful work the FKK fraternity is doing
to our institution and may the Almighty God bless them abundantly.
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